
 
         Our ref. DOC18/188145 

26 September 2018       
 
Mr Matthew Rosel 
Department of Planning & Environment 
 
By email: matthew.rosel@planning.nsw.gov.au 

EXHIBITION OF MODIFICATION REQUEST FOR THE STAR CASINO  

Dear Mr Rosel 
 
I refer to the Department of Planning and Environment’s invitation to the Independent Liquor 
& Gaming Authority to comment on The Star’s modification request MP 08_0098 Mod 13 
(Mod 13), dated 21 August 2018 and received via Mr Peter Wicks, Liquor & Gaming NSW. 
 
The Authority considered The Star’s application for owners consent to the Mod 13 
submission at its meeting on 19 July 2017 and was also briefed on the proposal by 
representatives from The Star.  
 
The Authority consented to the proposed development application under section 75W of the 
Environmental Planning Assessment Act 1979 with regard to the proposed alterations and 
upgrades and The Star was advised by letter dated 25 July 2017. 
 
The Authority considered your invitation and the attached material at its meeting on 12 
September 2018 and resolved that it does not propose to make any submission on The 
Star’s Mod 13 proposal. 
 
Please contact the Authority via email ilga.secretarat@liquorandgaming.nsw.gov.au should 
you require anything further. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Philip Crawford 
Chairperson 
For and on behalf of the Independent Liquor & Gaming Authority 
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